
Weir Back to School Newsletter – 2023 

 

 

Welcome back to all of our returning families and a warm welcome to the families joining us this year. 

We hope you have had a rejuvenating summer break. The start of school always brings the excitement of 

‘something new’ both for our staff and our students. After summer break, hopefully everyone is 

energized and looking forward to new opportunities and adventures. For the adults in the building, no 

other career allows for an opportunity to have a new beginning each year. For our students, new 

classrooms and new classmates also provide opportunities for new beginnings. New friendships are 

possible, new learning opportunities … even something simple as new school supplies. 

For us at Weir, this will be the first start of school in our new building. This is such an exciting opportunity 

to start fresh but with the knowledge of what life is like in our new space. With this knowledge, I can’t 

help but think about what new challenges are possible. I encourage you task your kids the same things: 

• What are you excited about for this school year? 

• What is one new thing that you want to challenge yourself to do this year? 

Looking forward to an exciting year of possibilities with all of you. 

Core Competency Tree 

This year, our focus as a school will be on the Core Competencies. These are 7 sets of skills that support 

students academically as well as other areas of life. Many employers and companies often refer to these 

as the ‘soft skills’ that they are looking for in people they hire. 



 

1 - Thank you to Weir parent, Emma Kedar, for creating this wonderful tree for us! 

The seven core competency areas are: 

Communication 

Collaboration 

Personal Awareness and Responsibility 

Positive Personal and Cultural Identity 

Social Awareness and Responsibility 

Creative Thinking 

Critical Thinking 

We will focus on the green competencies in term 1, orange in term 2, and blue in term 3. At the 

beginning of each term, all staff and students will select a goal and write it on a leaf. We will hang all of 

our goals on our Core Competency tree in our lobby. At the end of the term, we will reflect on our goal 

on the back of our leaf. Our hope is that this tree will unite our work as a school. 

For more information on the BC Curriculum and Core Competencies please click here to visit the Ministry 

of Education website or watch a brief video here. 

First Week Schedule 

A repeat from the recent back to school email on August 28th: 

Please note: As per instructions from district management, we are not yet permitted to enter into our 

new classes for this school year. This is due to a large number of students that need to be placed into 

schools across the district. The plan below is developed with these instructions in mind and are 

https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/competencies
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uP4ndQ5ckoY


consistent with other VSB elementary schools. Our curricular plan for the week will involve character 

building lessons related to self-confidence, integrity, perseverance, curiosity, and community-building. 

Tuesday, September 5th – 9:00am – 10:00am 

Students attend for one hour to check-in and verify attendance. 

• Returning Students – please meet your previous year’s teacher at the same pick-up location as 

last year on the asphalt. 

• New Students - (except Kindergarten)– please meet Ms. Burma, Ms. Nguyen, Ms. Wan, and Ms. 

McClenahan at the undercover area. They will have lists. 

*New Kindergarten students – please refer to a separate email from our Kindergarten team with the 

gradual entry schedule and instructions. 

Wednesday, September 6th – 9:00am – 3:03pm 

Students return to last year’s teacher except students in Gr. 1 who will be with Ms. Lee, Ms. Hsu, and 

Mr. Dodds. New students will be given a class to join (typically one with same age peers). We will have 

many staff members circulating with lists to ensure this goes smoothly. 

Thursday, September 7th – 9:00am – 3:03pm 

Same routine as Wednesday. 

Friday, September 8th – 9:00am – 3:03pm 

TBD – we will be waiting for permission from district management to move into this year ’s classes. If we 

are asked to hold off, we will follow the same routine as Wednesday and Thursday. 



Pick Up and Drop Off 

 

Over the past two years, our students have lined up outside our school each morning. Their teachers 

come outside to meet them and greet them individually as they enter the school. This allows our 

teachers to have a short moment with each student at the beginning of the day. This small moment 

provides our teachers with valuable information about each student and how they are doing. 

We will continue this practice at Weir. At 8:55am, a ‘get ready for class’ bell will ring. Students will line 

up behind cones placed at the blue ‘x’s in the photo. The cones will have their teacher ’s name and 

division number on them. The teachers will come out to greet their class and bring them inside. At the 

end of the day, teachers will walk them back outside to the same place. This will help students practice 

entering the building calmly and start the day in a peaceful way. 

 

 

We are thrilled to welcome (and welcome back) the following staff members this year: 

Ms. Amber Burma – classroom teacher 

Ms. Kristine Faunt – classroom teacher 



Ms. Laura McClenahan – resource teacher 

Ms. Janice Korf – resource teacher 

Ms. Wendy Tang – Student Support Worker 

Discord and Online Safety – Help us Break the Cycle 

 

Every year, students sign a digital responsibility contract. This agreement is the guideline for how our 

students use technology and devices both during and outside of school hours. Staff who work with our 

intermediate students often spend many hours dealing with issues that arise from online interactions 

between students that take place outside of school hours. These issues often affect the climate of 

classrooms and can strain relationships amongst students. The vast majority of issues come from Weir 

student groups on the Discord app. While we do our best to address these issues as they arise, please 

help us by: 

• having frequent discussions with your children about online safety (e.g. stranger danger, online 

bullying etc) 

• understanding what social media sites they use (particularly the ones with direct messaging) 

• letting your kids know that you can do regular device checks 

• agreeing on a time each night to shut down devices and store them outside of their bedrooms. 

• remind your kids that they should not write things to anyone that they would not say in person 



 



 

Forms Online: 

In efforts to save paper, a number of our forms will be online this year including: 

  VSB Internal Use Media Consent 

  External Use Media Consent 

  CASL - Canadian Anti-Spam Legislation 

  Adobe CC Consent (if applicable) 

  Student AUP - Acceptable Use Policy 

To access and complete these forms, please: 

• Go to https://myforms.vsb.bc.ca/ 

• Enter your child’s PEN number (found on front page of report cards) and birthdate 

• Accept the consent for each of the forms. Not accepting or completing implies decline 

https://myforms.vsb.bc.ca/


News from Weir PAC 

A warm welcome back after the summer holidays! For our returning families, we are happy to see you 

again. For all of our new families, welcome!  You have joined a great community of children, families, and 

educators at Weir and we are looking forward to getting to know you this year. 

Weir PAC Mailing List: if you haven't already opted-in to this, please hop over 

to https://weirpac.weebly.com/ to subscribe and stay connected with the PAC. This mailing list is used 

for keeping our school community up-to-date on the latest news and events, including hot lunch, special 

days, and activities at the school and much more. Please note that submitting your email address to the 

school administration does not get you into this important communication list, so subscribe now and 

stay in touch with us! 

PAC Meeting: Our first PAC meeting for the new school year will be Monday, September 25th at 

6:30pm.  PAC meetings may be hosted on-line or in-person, please check the PAC Website for meeting 

details. 

Reporting Absences From School: 

 

When reporting your child(ren)’s absence from school. Please the following safe arrival number. 

Report Cards 

The Ministry of Education has developed new reporting guidelines for the 2023 – 2024 school year. 

Included in these guidelines are: 

THREE formal report cards (two progress reports and one summative end of year report) will go home 

on: 

• Friday, December 1st 

• Tuesday, March 12th 

• Monday, June 24th 

TWO informal communications of student learning (parent-teacher conferences, student-led 

conferences, goal-setting) will take place on: 

• Wednesday, November 1st and Thursday, November 2nd 

• Wednesday, February 7th and Thursday, February 8th 

https://weirpac.weebly.com/
https://weirpac.weebly.com/


Arriving Late to School 

 

There are times when we all run behind in the mornings. If you find yourself getting your kids to school 

after the bell, please observe the following two scenarios: 

• Before 9:15am - Please have your child(ren) report to their classroom. Their teacher will adjust 

their attendance. 

• After 9:15am – Please have your child(ren) report to the office to get a late slip which they will 

bring to their teacher. 

Student Planners 

 

We received notification from our student planner vendor, First Class Planners, that their storage facility 

was unfortunately affected by the wildfires this summer in BC. Luckily, none of their staff were injured 

during the fire. As a result, along with most Vancouver elementary schools, our student planners will be 

delayed in arriving. First Class Planners is working very hard to reprint all of our planners and anticipates 

delivery in two to four weeks.  



Code of Conduct 

 

Our code of conduct is what guides our work in schools and outlines clear expectations for our students. 

While students do have consequences for their actions, we prefer to navigate conflicts with a restorative 

lens. Under staff supervision, students need to meet with those who are impacted, hear how their 

actions affected others, and then decide on actions to take to restore the relationship and repair the 

harm done. Our approach can change slightly depending on the age of the student, events and situations 

surrounding the incident, and past behavioural history.  

  

The Code of Conduct will be in your child’s planner. We encourage you to review it with them at home. It 

can also be found here on our website.   

Killarney Street Construction: 

As many of you will have noticed, the construction along the Killarney St. side of our school is not yet 

completed. We have been in contact with the City of Vancouver many times over the past six months 

and have expressed our concern over safety issues and the length of time this area has been unavailable 

to our families for pick up and drop off. The district planning office is closely monitoring the situation. 

However, should you have any questions or wish to express your concern over this project to the City of 

Vancouver, please do so at: 

https://media.vsb.bc.ca/media/Default/frf/27/Weir%20Code%20of%20Conduct%20-%20May%202023.pdf


schoolactivetravel@vancouver.ca 

School Daily Schedule: 

8:40am – Morning Supervision begins 

8:55am – Welcome bell 

9:00am – Teacher pick up 

10:30am – RECESS 

10:50am 

12:10pm – LUNCH 

12:57 

3:03pm – Dismissal 

3:20pm – After School Supervision ends 

VSB Student Accident Insurance 

The VSB is offering parents access to two voluntary student accident plans which offer coverage for 

students and their families against accidental injury, unexpected medical/dental expenses and critical 

illness. The two companies that are offering this product are the IA Family Accident Reimbursement Plan 

(FARP) and Study Insured. 

Families can register online to purchase and participate in either of these plans by using the URL’s 

provided below; 

https://www.solutionsinsurance.com/aonbc 

www.studyinsuredstudentaccident.com 

mailto:schoolactivetravel@vancouver.ca
https://www.solutionsinsurance.com/aonbc
http://www.studyinsuredstudentaccident.com/


Lost and Found  



 



A large number of items remain in our lost and found from last school year. Please come by and check to 

see if anything belongs to your family within the first two weeks of school. All remaining items will be 

boxed up and donated to a children's charity near the end of September.  
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